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Last week in Year 2: 
Year 2 have been continuing to work hard with their writing this 
week. They have created and described their own monster or 
researched, drafted and produced their very own fact file all about 
a forest animal. They have also been incredibly creative and 
weaved their own 'God's Eye' using sticks from the Willow Tree 
and wool. 

Last week in Year 4:
Recently, Year 4 have been learning all about sound in their 
Science lessons. They have made paper cup telephones to show 
that sound travels through vibrations and they completed an 
experiment to test the effect distance has on the volume of a 
sound!



Last week in Reception: We were learning about farms in 
Reception last  week. The children have been writing fabulous 
sentences about the animals on the farm and used the animals to 
explore subtraction, writing their own subtraction sentences. We 
made popcorn sheep and our own butter for our crackers using 
cream, a jar and muscle power to shake!

Retirement of Mr Steward:
At the end of this term, Kevin Steward will retire from his role as 
peripatetic teacher for brass instruments. Over the last twenty years at 
Cavalry, Mr Steward has taught hundreds of children (and several 
teachers) to play trumpets, cornets, horns and trombones, as well as 
conducting our Concert Band. His expertise and commitment have 
played a huge part in gaining Cavalry our reputation for musical 
excellence and we will certainly miss him greatly. We will be collecting 
money to purchase a retirement gift for Mr Steward, and if any parents 
would like to contribute, please send a donation in cash to the school 
office as soon as possible. From September, we will have a new brass 
teacher working with the children, as Mr Jamie Wilson will take on this 
role. 

Dates for your diary:
Monday 28th June - start of bikeability training for Year 5
Thursday 1st July p.m. Olympic celebration for KS1 and Reception
FRiday 2nd July p.m. Olympic celebration for KS2
5th to 9th July - Year 3 residential visit to Burwell House
Thursday 22nd July - last day of summer term
All term dates for 2021 - 2022 are available on the school 
website.


